DRAFT – 5/4/04
           FINAL –  

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

April 22, 2004
Introduction
1.  The regular meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open 

     session at 6:00 p.m. with President Luz Vargas presiding.  This meeting was
     held in the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room located on 100 
     Laura Court in  Santa Teresa, New Mexico.  
Roll Call
     Board Members present were Ms. Luz E. Vargas,  Mr. Daniel L. Rollings,  
     Dr. David J. Garcia, Mr. Fred Garza, and Ms. Maria E. Saenz.  
Closed

      Mr. Rollings moved to go into Closed Session for Personnel pursuant to 
Session

      10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended to discuss personnel actions and for 
      Real Property & Water Rights pursuant to 10-15-1, H-8, NMSA 1978 as 
      amended to discuss an elementary site.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval 
      of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously. 

      The Board went into closed session at 6:02 p.m.  Only matters pertaining to 

      personnel actions and an elementary school site were discussed in closed 
      session.  
Reconvened
2.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:13 p.m.  Mr. Rollings moved to

In Open
                   reconvene in Open Session.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the 

Session                    motion. Motion carried unanimously.         

Roll 
                  Board members present were Ms. Luz E. Vargas, Daniel L. Rollings, Dr.
Call

     David J. Garcia, Mr. Fred Garza, and Ms. Maria E. Saenz. 
Pledge & 
3.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by students from the Elementary Fine Arts  
Mission 
      Program.  The National Anthem was sung by four students from Mrs. 

Statement       
      Deerman’s Choir.  Mr. Garza read the mission statement.

4. Programs, Reports, and Correspondence
Supt.’s

       A.   Superintendent’s Report
Report


1.  Elementary Fine Arts Program—Ms. Watson gave students 

     awards of recognition earned during the Choir and Arts 

      competitions. 


       
2.  Supt. Haugen said that the regularly scheduled Board meeting and 

     the Employee Recognition Reception will start at 5:00 p.m. on May 
     13th .  The closed session will be at the end of the meeting.
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      Supt. Haugen said that the results of the NMHSCE have not been 




      sent back to the district and are expected to reach the district by




      May 7th or the 1st week of May.  He said that the district is at the




      mercy of the testing company regarding the return of testing results. 
      The Board expressed concern about this issue and about sending 
      proper notification to parents.

      Supt. Haugen said that there will be an increase in the budget 

      estimated revenue, and a decrease in the cash balance.  He said he is 

      trying to give a 2% salary increase to staff.   Supt. Haugen went over         

      the budget highlights.  

Board Pres. 
       B.  Board President’s Report— President Vargas spoke about the 

 Report

superintendent’s evaluation instrument.  She talked about having a Board 

retreat in June or July to go over this evaluation instrument.   
Board 

      C.  Board Member--Mr. Rollings reminded the Board of the NMSBA Region
Member
             VII meeting to be held on April 27, 2004.  He also extended an invitation


             for attendance to the Special Olympics.  Mr. Rollings spoke about the




possibility of starting all board meetings at 5:00 p.m. instead of 6:00 p.m.




This topic will be discussed at the next Board meeting.


 

Student Rep.
     D.   
Student Representative – Trey LaFleur spoke about the students’ 

excitement with the new construction at Santa Teresa High School.  He 

gave an update of the happenings at the high schools. 
Modification
5.  Modification of the Agenda—Dr. Garcia moved to approve the agenda as 
of the Agenda
     presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion 
     carried unanimously.    

Consent
6.  Consent Agenda—Mr. Garza moved to approve the Consent Agenda as
Agenda 
     presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion

     carried unanimously.  

Open Forum
7.  Open Forum—No comments.  

8.  Action Items--None
9. Discussion Items
Chaparral                 A. 
Chaparral High School Student Phase In—Supt. Haugen spoke about the 

High School

phase-in of students at the new high school that will be build in 

Student Phase In
Chaparral.  He said that the upper level students will remain at Gadsden 

High School until they graduate.  The eighth  graders will be the first 

ones to be phased into the new school.  It will take time to have all the 

high school special programs in place.  The first graduates from that 

school will be in 2009.    The design committee is already in place and 

they already had their first meeting. 
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Facilities
     B.    Facilities Usage—Supt. Haugen said  that the Board is looking at 

Usage

      
changing the La Union attendance zone to include the area along west 
side drive including the Dan Brown Subdivision.   There is room at La 
Union for these students. 

      
Supt. Haugen said that the Capital Outlay Application will be mailed
      
very soon.  He said that the Chaparral High School will be the first 
priority, the  new La Mesa/San Miguel elementary is the second priority.  
The La Mesa Elementary will be utilized for a pre-kinder for 4-year olds 
for the 2005-2006 school year.    

Adjourned        10.  Mr. Garza moved to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Haugen recommended

      approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board adjourned 

      the meeting at 8:30  p.m.
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